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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
Please join me in expressing gratitude and appreciation for a job well 
done to this year’s out going 2008-2009 Students’ Council Execu-
tive composed of: Alex Barr, Laura Brown, Stephanie Hulse, Neil 
Martin, Alexandra O’Hearn, Rileigh Perin, Michael Teves, Nicole 
Borges, Jarett Costron and Mr. Mike Zanette, Staff Advisor.  

On behalf of the Holy Cross community I would like to express my 
thanks and appreciation to this year’s Students’ Council for working 
so tirelessly in organizing, co-ordinating and being involved so inti-
mately in the life of our school.  The Students’ Council continues to be 
a source of great pride here at HC.  Thank you and best wishes!

Congratulations and best wishes to next year’s Students’ Council 
Executive.  The 2009-2010 HC Students’ Council Executive is 
composed of: Erica Pascoal, Head Girl; Sam Hume, Head Boy; 
Julia Allen, Senior Girl; Nick Vidotto, Senior Boy; Jordan Reda, 
Treasurer; Mark DeSousa, Secretary; Kaitlyn Barbosa, Com-
munications Officer.

The Genesis Awards Ceremony celebrates student achievement in 
the Arts: Drama; Guitar; Instrumental Music; Vocal Music; Visual Art; 
Audio-Video Production and Creative Photography. The theme for 
this year’s Genesis Awards was “Inspiration”. As the night unfolded, 
we witnessed the many ways in which art provides inspiration.  This 
year’s event once again featured the Student Gallery showing works 
from many of our Visual Art students and portfolios of graduating 
artists.  Jessica Pickett, Jessica Buchanan, Graham Slaughter 
and Kirsty Malloy performed their duties as Mistresses and Master 
of Ceremonies with style and grace. The evening’s performance 
featured the Holy Cross Jazz Band, Grade Nine Band, Vocal 
Class, Senior Guitar students, as well as highlights from video 
and photography class works, Cabaret (Aleesha Soledad and 
Jessica Pickett), and The Crucible.  The ceremony recognized 
key members of our greater community – the founding members 
of our Crusader Parents Supporting the Arts - with the Genesis 
Award for Community Spirit for their generous involvement in and 
contributions to the Holy Cross Arts Department. The evening 
recognized many new and rising artists as well as the major award 
winners including the following:
Domino Theatre Award......................................... Jenna DeKoster
Visual Arts Award...........................................................Karin Pryal 
Drama Club Award.................................................Josh Blackstock 
Art Club Award.................................................... Andrew McIntosh
Dramatic Arts Award......................... Natasha Greenwood-DaSilva 
Music Award.................................................................Sara Wilson 
Audio / Visual Production Award................................. Sarah Costa
Creative Photography............................................Julianna Harbec
Vocal Music……………………………..........…….. Josh Blackstock
Special Recognition in Dramatic Arts…..........…Graham Slaughter

Congratulations to all the following athletes for their commitment 
and leadership to the Holy Cross Community. The following individu-
als were recognized at the 2009 Athletic Banquet on Wednesday, 
May 27th, 2009.

In pursuit of excellence best describes the following seven Holy 
Cross athletes as they competed for the Crusaders over the past 
four years:  Lucas Lobo, Laura Brown, Jena Mackie, Neil Martin, 
Stephanie Hulse, Alex Barr, Riley Shkimba .  All are recipients of 
the Holy Cross Letter. These individuals are hard working, consci-
entious and determined student athletes who committed themselves 
to practices and highly competitive games. Their focus, their commit-
ment and shared passion for their individual competitions portrays 
them as positive athletic leaders within the Holy Cross community.
 
2009 Major Athletic Award Recipients
Grade 9 Athletic Recognition.....Tom Daechsel, Sarah Besselink
Junior Male Athlete.............................................Connor Shkimba 
Junior Female Athlete.............................................Steph Benton
Junior Leadership Award........................................Trevor Reade 
Senior Leadership Award............................................Neil Martin 
B’nai Brith Award......................Aaron Gazendam, Erica Pascoal 
Senior Male Athlete.................................................Jordan Hulton 
Senior Female Athlete...............................................Laura Brown 
Athletic Council Award...........................................Greg Speagle
Outstanding Achievement Awards...Kingston Voyageurs (Tyler 
Agostini, Jarrett Burton, Brock Higgs), Cheerleading Team, Bobbi- 
Jo Cronk, Jen Brulé.

At this time, I’d like to thank Mr. Michael Hamilton and Mr. John 
Walsh for their many years of service at Holy Cross.  We wish them 
the best of health and happiness as retirement allows them time to 
pursue other important goals.  We value their contributions and we 
will miss their leadership and personalities.

Good luck to all students preparing for their culminating projects and 
final exams.  Please buckle down and focus on achieving the best 
results possible.  To all students and staff, may you have a safe, 
joyful summer, filled with many blessings.

Paul A. Walsh

THIS MONTH AT HOLY CROSS
Monday, June 1…..2009-2010 Student Timetables distributed
Wednesday, June 3…...…Grade Twelve Vocal Music Concert
Thursday, June 4…....…Last School Mass of the School Year
Thurs – Sat, June 4, 5 & 6.................Track and Field, OFSAA
Tues & Wed, June 9 & 10 …EQAO Gr 9 Academic Math Assessment
Tues & Thurs, June 9 & 11 .. EQAO Gr 9 Applied Math Assessment
Friday, June 12…………Final Instructional day for all students
Mon – Fri, June 15 – 19………Final Summative Assessments
Wed, June 24........................Examination Pick Up (9-11 a.m.)
Thurs, June 25…Grad Mass (12 p.m.) and Ceremony (7 p.m.)
Friday, June 26........................................................PA Day # 4

JULY 2009
July 1………………..………………………………..Canada Day
July 6. Summer School Begins at Bayridge Secondary School
July 16………....……Used Uniform Sale, HC Foyer, 6 – 8 p.m.
July 22……….…….Halpern’s Uniform Sale, HC, 3:30 – 8 p.m.



PASTORAL UPDATE
On behalf of our Crusaders in Community Service (C.I.C.S.) a big 
thank you to all those who helped out with the Partners In Mission 
Food Blitz on May 13th. We especially thank the students, staff and 
parents from Our Lady of Lourdes and St. Paul the Apostle Youth 
Group who came out in such big numbers to help our Holy Cross 
team to load over 50,000 pounds of food onto the truck at Loeb’s.  
Congratulations to all for their donations and their help in making 
this year’s Food Blitz such a great success.  The following day we 
took over 30 students to this year’s March for Life in Ottawa.  Our 
Holy Cross team joined up with Regiopolis-Notre Dame and 10,000 
other pro-lifers to make a strong statement for ‘Life’ and against 
abortion at the Mass at St. Patrick’s Basilica and the March that 
followed through the streets of Ottawa.  

Our Grade 9 NET Retreat took place on Friday, May 22nd at Rideau 
Acres with close to 80 students and staff joining the nine NET team 
members who led a wonderful retreat day based on the theme of 
‘Who Am I?’. We will be celebrating our last School Mass of the 
year on June 4th. And on June 25th at 12:00 noon at St. Paul the 
Apostle Church we will gather with our Graduating Students, family 
members and Staff for this year’s Graduation Mass. 

Congratulations to Anne Heemskerk, newly hired Co-ordinator of 
Youth Ministry for the Archdiocese of Kingston.  Anne is already 
working with our local parishes to build up a vibrant Catholic Youth 
Ministry Program.  We look forward to working with her in the fall 
on different youth events.  Also, St. Paul the Apostle Parish is 
celebrating its 25th Anniversary with a special Mass on Sunday, 
June 28th at 3 p.m.  All are welcome.

May God bless our students as they prepare for final exams, and 
our graduates as they look forward to beginning a new chapter in 
their lives.

Chris Forster, Pastoral Services

HOLY CROSS NON-SMOKING POLICY 2009 - 2010
Holy Cross students in all grades are prohibited from smoking or 
being in possession of tobacco or tobacco products at Holy Cross 
this September.  The school and the KFLA Health Unit will con-
tinue to offer the Quit 4 Life smoking cessation classes in 2009-10.  
Students who choose to break this rule will face suspension and 
a system of progressive discipline for failure to comply with the 
school’s expectation.  In connection with this, students will not be 
allowed to linger in groups on the path across from the school (or in 
other areas).  The pathway has become an area of concern for us 
in terms of littering and safety, for our students and for community 
members.  Expect that we will move groups of students away from 
the pathway.  Also, students found smoking on school grounds may 
receive a bylaw infraction ticket, which prompts a fine of over three 
hundred dollars and a court visit.  Make healthy and respectful 
choices, Holy Cross.

GRADE TWELVE GALA VOCAL CONCERT
On Wednesday, June 3rd, 2009, the Grade Twelve Vocal Class 
will present their final gala concert.  The performance will take 
place in the cafetorium and curtain time is 7:00 p.m..  Tickets are 
only $5.00 at the door.  Come out and enjoy an exciting evening of 
vocal performance.

MUSIC NOTES
On Friday, May 22nd, the Holy Cross Grade Nine Band participated 
in the Trills and Thrills Music Festival at Canada’s Wonderland. 
They received a Superior Rating, an accomplishment which makes 
us very proud.

VISUAL ARTS
Congratulations go to Rosa Kwon, a grade nine visual artist, who 
had her Remembrance Day Poster advance through the provincial 
levels to the national level of the competition.  Rosa’s artwork was 
awarded second place in Canada in this challenging competition. 

The Holy Cross Art Department was also recognized by Ontario 
Provincial Command for the many years of support that we have 
given to this annual design competition.

TECH NEWS / BEING ENVIRONMENTALLY FRIENDLY
All community members are encouraged to sign up for the electronic 
version of the newsletter, sent to you automatically.  Currently, we 
have several subscribers and eventually, this could be of significant 
value to our eco-schools initiatives in reducing paper.  Anyone in-
terested in subscribing to the HC newsletter online, please visit our 
school website, hctoday.ca.

2009 HOLY CROSS YEARBOOK
The 2009 Holy Cross Crusade was distributed on May 20th, 2009. 
Thanks to both Mr. Prior’s Period 1 and 2 classes and the year-
book staff who co-ordinated the distribution process. Some students 
have not yet picked up their copies. If you have not yet picked up 
your pre-purchased copy (included in your September student fee), 
please see Mr. Prior in room 129 during periods 1 or 2, or during the 
lunch hour. If you have a friend that you know is no longer at Holy 
Cross, you may also pick up their copy for them. There are some 
additional copies available for sale for $34.00. 

GRADE 9 ASSESSMENT OF MATHEMATICS
For those who are currently registered in Grade 9 Academic Math-
ematics courses, the Grade 9 Assessment of Academic Math-
ematics will be written on Tuesday, June 9th and Wednesday, 
June 10th.  The Applied Mathematics Assessment will take place 
on Tuesday, June 9th and Thursday, June 11th. This assessment 
will take place during regularly scheduled classes.

ANNUAL UNIFORM SALE
Halpern’s will be holding their Holy Cross school uniform sale on 
Wednesday, July 22nd from 3:30 to 8:00 p.m. in the Holy Cross 
Cafeteria.  It is advisable to purchase the uniform on this date to 
ensure that everyone is in full uniform on the first day of school. If 
you cannot make the sale, uniforms may also be purchased at the 
school from August 19th onward.  Please check the www.hctoday.
ca for further information.

PRE-OWNED & PREVIOUSLY ENJOYED UNIFORM SALE
Is your youngest child getting set to graduate from Holy Cross?  Have 
you grown several centimeters in the past year?  If you no longer 
have any use for your (or your child’s) uniform and are interested 
in donating it to the school, please bring the uniform to Ms. Daniel 
in the main office.  Holy Cross Catholic School Council will be 
offering parents and students an opportunity to buy previously en-
joyed uniforms for reasonable prices on Thursday, July 16th, 2009. 
Any monies raised from this sale will go to support the learning 
experience (including uniforms and extracurriculars) for students 
and families in need.  The sale will be held in the Holy Cross Foyer 
between 6:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.

ECO-CORNER
THE HIGHSCHOOL CHALLENGE
The Scott Environmental Club in partnership with the City of 
Kingston and Chorus Entertainment want our E-waste!  For 
each electronic material dropped off for recycling our school 
will earn $1 from Scott Environmental.  The school with the 
most raised money will also WIN a $1000 prize for the school. 
Start digging out old televisions, monitors, computer (both 
desktop and portable), printing devices and other computer 
peripherals. 

On Saturday, June 6th between 9AM and 2:30PM bring your 
electronic waste to the HOLY CROSS DROP-OFF SITE at the 
INVISTA CENTRE.  A team of students will be there to accept 
your items. Clear out your clutter and direct these materials 
for safe disposal.  Help the students help the environment 
while also helping out our school!  Thanks for your support.



HOLY CROSS CLASS OF 2009 JUNE REMINDERS
The graduation ceremony for this year’s graduating class will be 
held on Thursday, June 25th beginning with the Graduation Mass 
at St. Paul the Apostle at 12:00 p.m. followed by the Graduation 
Ceremony at 7:00 p.m. here at the school. 

Monday 15th June............... Final Course documentation deadline
Thursday 25th June........................................................ Graduation 
     12:00......................... Graduation Mass at St. Paul the Apostle
      5:30..... Gown Fitting in the Library with Ms Dowsley and Committee
      6:15............. Class of 2009 portrait taken by Mr. Prior in the Main Foyer
      6:35......... Graduates line up alphabetically for the Procession
      6:55............................. Processional moves to the gymnasium
      7:00........................................... Graduation Ceremony begins
      9:00..... Reception in Cafetorium for Graduates, Family, Guests, and HC Staff 

A list of students who are potential graduates of Holy Cross and 
eligible to receive their Ontario Secondary School Diploma and take 
part in the June 2009 graduation ceremony was published in the 
May 2009 Newsletter. The completion of thirty (30) credits (including 
compulsories), forty (40) hours of Community involvement, and the 
successful completion of the literacy test, are the key components 
of the diploma requirements. The community involvement hours (40) 
were to be completed and submitted to Student Services in May.  It 
is the student’s responsibility to ensure that all  requirements (includ-
ing night school courses and on-line courses) have been completed 
or will be completed. The final marks for on-line and night school 
courses must be submitted to Student Services by Monday, June 
15th,2009.  Students are to contact their counsellor regarding any 
questions concerning graduation.

Congratulations to the following graduates, chosen by their peers as 
class representatives: Valedictorian, Lewis MacDonald; Saluta-
torian, John McCombs; and 2009 Class Representatives Josh 
Blackstock and Graham Slaughter.

Each graduate has received four tickets which are required by 
their family and guests at the door on the evening of June 25th. All 
graduates are reminded to notify Student Services once they have 
accepted admission to a college or university and if they have re-
ceived any scholarships or bursaries.

This year each graduate who has paid their Crusader Student 
Activity Fee will receive a photo CD, containing images from the 
graduation ceremonies.  The CD will include the large group photo-
graph, graduates receiving their diplomas, and award winners. 

LOCKER CLEAN-UP AND CLEAN-OUT PROCEDURES
All students must clear and clean their locker of personal belong-
ings on the day of their final examination or at the latest before the 
end of the day on Friday, June 19th. In the last week of June, locks 
will be seized and lockers will be cleared of all contents with items 
being donated.

STUDENTS’ COUNCIL NEWS
Summer is here Holy Cross, and that means the school year is 
quickly coming to an end! Thank you to all of the candidates who 
participated in the Town Hall Assembly. All of the speeches were 
very well done, and made for a tough decision for the student 
body. The Sports Dance in May was a success, thanks to all who 
attended. We were pleased that the student body rose to the chal-
lenge of behaving like responsible young Crusaders.   On behalf 
of the Students’ Council, we would like to thank you for all of your 
support and suggestions this school year. It has been an amazing 
experience for us, and we could not have accomplished all of the 
great events without your help. Also very special thanks to Mr. Mike 
Zanette, the Students’ Council advisor for all of his patience and 
guidance through the school year. The Students’ Council would 
not be where they are without his brilliant contributions. We wish 
all of the student body good luck on their exams, and have a safe, 
wonderful summer! 
Laura Brown, Communications Advisor

COUNSELLOR’S CORNER
Graduate Information
The completion of forty (40) hours of Community involvement is 
required as a key component of the diploma requirements. The 
community involvement hours are to be completed and submitted 
to Student Services.  If you still have not done your community 
involvement you need to see Student Services ASAP. – Last call – 
Friday June 5th.

Graduating students who applied for admission to an Ontario uni-
versity who did not receive an offer of admission can inquire about 
possible openings at other Ontario universities through the OUAC.  
Go to www.ouac.on.ca. To be considered students must have com-
pleted 6 4U or 4M courses including the prerequisites needed for 
entry to specific programs.
 
OYAP Program
Information on Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Programs (Level 1 
Apprenticeship) is available in Student Services Programs include:  
Automotive Services Technician, Bricklayer, Carpenter, Cook/Chef, 
Early Childhood Educator, Hairstylist and Construction Craft Work.  
Please see your guidance counsellor.

Volunteer Opportunities for Spring/Summer:
Spring and summer bring many opportunities to volunteer within 
the community! For more information on these and other volunteer 
and employment opportunities, please visit www.hctoday.ca under 
“Student Services”.

Students considering a career in health care or who like to help 
others are invited to complete an application in to fill one of 20 
volunteer spots this summer at Hotel Dieu, KGH, St. Mary’s of the 
Lake Hospital and Providence Manor.

Student timetables for the 2009-2010 school year were handed out 
on Friday, May 29th.  Students are asked to connect with Student 
Services as soon as possible to deal with any necessary changes.  It 
is the intent of Student Services to have timetable problems/changes 
resolved by the end of exams. Students who intend to switch from 
applied courses (English/Science) in Grade 9 to academic in Grade 
10 are reminded that completion of a “crossover material” package 
is strongly recommended (switching from applied to academic Math 
involves summer school).  Please see your counsellor for details.  
Senior students are required to complete a “half credit” transfer 
course (Summer School) in order to switch from applied to university/
college (English/Math/Science).

Summer School Information
Summer School will operate at Bayridge Secondary School this 
summer beginning on July 6th and concluding on July 31st.  Summer 
school is operated by the two Boards of Education in the Kingston 
Area: Limestone and our own Algonquin and Lakeshore Catholic 
District School Board.  Further information regarding Summer school 
is available in Student Services.  Students may choose to take 
courses to improve on a mark already achieved or enroll in a 
new credit course.  Summer school applications are expected in 
Student Services any day now.  Students must see their counsel-
lor to obtain this information.

PH CLASSIC UPDATE
The PH. Classic supports the Ontario Breast Screening Program.  
This year, a donation of $6,398.50 was given, to be used for patient 
gowns and educational material.  Thanks to all who supported the 
PH Classic in October, 2008.

JUNE TEXTBOOK RETURNS
Textbooks issued by Holy Cross are the property of the school and 
are on loan to a student on a semester basis only. The majority of 
students are responsible users of their textbooks nonetheless, at 
this time of year it is well to remind all users of school policy. Books 



are costly to replace and are sometimes unavailable for purchase. 
Students are reminded that it is their responsibility to care for their 
books and to return all items in good condition. Mixups can occur in 
classrooms, and a student may inadvertently have another person’s 
textbook in their possession. Students are responsible for returning 
the textbooks assigned to them. Please search your house, car, 
locker, etc. for any textbooks which may not have been returned. 
The school needs these missing copies. HC textbooks are due 
back on the day of the individual student’s final exam. Students 
are to personally return the textbooks they were issued (exact 
barcodes) to the Textbook Room or to the Library, to ensure that 
their account is cleared. Textbooks left in the classroom or exam 
room remain the student’s responsibility. The $100.00 deposit 
cheques will be cashed for unreturned or damaged books beginning 
June 26th. After that date no information or refunds will be available 
until school starts in September. If there are any questions about 
textbooks, please call Mr. Mario Cortis or Miss Mary Pryal at 
extension 3413, before then.

AUGUST TEXTBOOK PICK-UP
Students will be able to pick up their next year’s first semester text 
books as of the last week in August. The textbook room will be open 
on Tuesday, August 25th to Thursday, August 27th from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m., and Thursday evening from 6-9 p.m.. (Tuesday, August 25th 
is reserved as a “Grade 9 only” day. Only the new grade 9 students 
will be served on that day.) Other students can pick up their books 
on the other days. In order to get textbooks each student’s account 
of the previous year must be clear. Students must have their green 
textbook card to be validated. (New grade 9 students will be given 
their cards at textbook pickup time.) A separate textbook deposit 
cheque must be submitted. This cheque is to be made out to Holy 
Cross Secondary School, in the amount of $100.00 post dated to 
March 1st, 2010, and should have the student’s full name printed 
at the top left of the cheque. Please be advised that any textbook 
account problems that have not been resolved from the previous 
semester will not be able to be addressed during the busy textbook 
pick-up days. Replacement green textbook cards are $5.00 and 
cannot be issued the same day. In order to avoid delays, please 
ensure that all textbooks are returned on time.

NUMERACY NEWS
Congratulations to our students and teachers whose efforts resulted 
in a first place for Holy Cross in this year’s Euclid and Fermat Con-
tests.  Our top three Euclid finishers were Candace Chan, Taeyeon 
Hahn, and Chris Neilson.  Our top three Fermat finishers were 
Howard Park, Olivia Chung, and Sooryun Lee. Well done to all!

LITERACY NEWS
Preliminary Literacy Test results will arrive at the school in early 
June. Counsellors and resource teachers will contact the students 
who were not successful on this year’s tests. It is our strong recom-
mendation that students who were unsuccessful on the test should 
enroll in the Literacy Course in order to achieve this graduation 
requirement. Timetables will be adjusted in collaboration with stu-
dents and their parents. 

Holy Cross student Emily Marshall placed in the top twelve for 
the 2009 Student Humorous Story Competition run by Stephen 
Leacock Associates.  Congratulations to Emily.

IN NEED OF FIELD HOCKEY UMPIRES!
We are looking for men and women interested in taking a Field 
Hockey Umpire Clinic.  Experience in any of the following would be 
an asset but is NOT necessary:  refereeing any sport, playing field 
hockey, and/or playing ice hockey and/or soccer.  If you would like 
to contribute to the sporting community, stay fit, have fun, make 
some extra money,  please contact Mr. Kallevig at the school or 
send an email to the following:    KingstonFHUmp@hotmail.com. 
More info can be found on the website here: http://ktownfieldhockey.
googlepages.com

SPECIAL EDUCATION NEWS
Postsecondary Transition Programs with no fees unless specified:

· Algonquin College, Ottawa, ON, The SLICE Conference, August 
20th, 2009 -Centre for Students with Disabilities, 613-727-4723 
ext.7683; E-mail:csd@algonquincollege.com; www.algonquincol-
lege.com /csd.

· Carleton University, Ottawa, ON, Paul Menton Centre presents 
“PMC INTRO: Information, Networking & Transition Readiness 
Orientation,” Tuesday, Sept.8th, 2009. Register online: www.
carleton.ca/pmc/intro

· Loyalist College, Belleville, Ontario. Contact Jennifer Vincent. 
613-969-1913 ext 2168. “Disability Orientation Day,” August 27, 
10:00-3:00pm.

· Laurentian University, Sudbury, Laurentian Initiative for Transi-
tion (LIFT) , August 24-28th, free program hosted at Laurentian and 
is limited to students with learning disabilities who are registered at 
any university in Ontario. Earl Black, Special Needs Co-coordinator  
1-800-461-4030; eblack@laurentian.ca

· St. Lawrence College, Sonya Lem, Learning Strategist, Maryann 
Lyons 

· York University, Toronto, ON,  Project ADVANCE ( summer institute 
for students with LD attending any university in Ontario) - Monday, 
July 7th-Thursday,August 6th, 2009 9:00-2:30 pm, Monday to 
Thursday only. Refundable $200 registration fee with 80% attend-
ance record. Maureen Haig, Coordinator, 416-7362100 ext. 660.11; 
E-mail maureen@yorku.ca.deadline.  Application deadline is Friday, 
June 12th, 2009 

EQAO Mathematics Assessment-Accommodations are offered 
to students with disabilities as indicated on the parental letter sent 
home. The forms sent home for The Identification, Placement and 
Review Committee Meeting need to be completed and returned 
to the school. Contact M. Gavan Knox, A. Poels or M. Hulse for 
further details. 
 
Transition meetings for  parents/guardians of students with Autism 
Spectrum Disorder have been scheduled. Contact  M. Gavan Knox, 
A. Poels or M. Hulse for a meeting if you have not received notice 
of your appointment.

Transition & Orientation Visit for Grade 8 Students with Dis-
abilities registered at Holy Cross for 2009-10. Tuesday,  June 
23; 9:00-9:50 am, 10:00-10:50; 12-12:50pm 1:00-1:50pm. RSVP 
to Anne Poels ext. 3425 or Marie Hulse ext. 3428. 
New website with information for youth with learning disabilities. 
www.youth2youth.ca/

CRUSADERS BASKETBALL KIDS CAMP	
Date :  July 20 - 24; Camp Hours :  9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Fee: $155.00 Location: Holy Cross C.S.S. 
This camp is open to boys & girls ages 8 –14 yrs. The course includes 
a camp T-Shirt, guest coaches, awards & prizes, and daily skill 
instruction and games. Instructors Kelly Dixon and Alfie DeMelo 
have over 20 years combined coaching experience at both the high 
school and provincial level. Registration forms can be picked up at 
the school or downloaded from the school website… don’t delay 
this camp fills up quickly!



JUNE 2009 EXAMINATION PERIOD
Classes for all courses will conclude on the morning of Friday, June 12th. The summative assessment period will begin on Monday, June 
15th  and will be completed on Friday, June 19th. Morning examinations begin at 8:30 a.m. while afternoon examinations start at 12:00 
p.m.  Students should be in their assigned exam room 15 minutes prior to the start time. Students will be required to wear uniforms dur-
ing the June examination period.  A doctor’s note is necessary should a student be unable to write his or her exam during the regularly 
scheduled time.  

EXAMINATION PICK UP DAY
Students may pick up their June examinations the morning of Wednesday, June 24th from 9:00 to 11:00 am. Examinations may be picked 
up from subject teachers in their classrooms. Report cards will be mailed home on Monday, July 6th, 2009.

June Final Exams


